
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

May 8, 2017 
 
 

 IN RESPONSE, PLEASE 
 REFER TO:  M170426B  

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Victor M. McCree 
    Executive Director for Operations  
 
FROM:    Annette Vietti-Cook, Secretary /RA/    
 
SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS – BRIEFING ON THE STATUS OF 

SUBSEQUENT LICENSING RENEWAL PREPARATIONS, 
9:00 A.M., WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26, 2017, COMMISSIONERS’ 
CONFERENCE ROOM, ONE WHITE FLINT NORTH, 
ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND (OPEN TO PUBLIC ATTENDANCE) 

 
 
The Commission was briefed by Richard Reister, Director, Light Water Reactor Sustainability 
Program, U.S. Department of Energy; Sherry Bernhoft, Program Manager, Long Term 
Operations, Electric Power Research Institute; Jason Remer, Director, Plant Life Extension, 
Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI); Michael Gallagher, Vice President, License Renewal Projects, 
Exelon Generation Co., LLC, Peach Bottom Atomic Power Station, Units 2 and 3; Paul Aitken, 
Manager, Second License Renewal, Dominion Resources, Surry Power Station, Units 1 and  2; 
David Lochbaum, Director, Nuclear Safety Project, Union of Concerned Scientists; and the NRC 
staff on topics related to subsequent license renewal (SLR) preparations for U.S. nuclear power 
plants. 
 
The staff should provide their plan for addressing NEI’s draft “Model SLR New and Significant 
Assessment Approach for Severe Accident Mitigation Alternatives.” 
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